
Superintendent Board Report         August 12, 2024 

Schools: 

Junior/Senior High: 

● Principal reported that student and teacher schedules are ready. 

        Principal will be joining Mr. Mayer to conduct safety training with bus drivers on August 12, 

2024.   

   In addition, principal conducted a number of staff interviews in August. 

 Principal will conduct New Teacher/substitute teacher training on August 15, 2024. 

Elementary Center:   

Mr. Mayer will conduct safety training with the bus drivers on August 12th. 

Mr. Mayer has scheduled new teacher/substitute training on August 15th. 

Mr. Mayer indicated he has all student and teacher schedules completed.   

Athletics: 

The District had 90 students complete physicals on August 1, 2024.  It is a record number of physicals.  
Typically, the district completes 60 physicals.  The increase is believed to be due to the ease of using the 
new online system.     

SPECIAL EDUCATION 

Dr. Lauver conducted a number of interviews with the building principals.   

Dr. Lauver trained the principals on the use of assessment data and shared reports.   

Technology 

Dr. Lauver and Mr. Speakman completed the internet upgrades and installation of phones this summer.   

Mr. Speakman completed all teacher laptop images for opening day. 

State Funding Applications, Mandates and Updates: 

The Fort Cherry School District is has received approval from PCCD and is in the process of securing 
services outlined in the Mental Health Grant. 

A number of interviews were conducted for the Pupil Services Director position. 

Met with construction representatives to discuss potential capital improvement projects. 

Met with administration to follow up on CEP (Community Eligibility Provision) application. 

Met with Dr. Lauver to development an academic improvement plan 

Met with provider to discuss concerns regarding confidentiality violations at the Jr./Sr. high school 

Met with Mt. Pleasant Police Chief regarding SRO contract 

Contacted several solar energy providers regarding potential project at the District.   



Met with Uniserve representative regarding several support staff concerns and management changes 

Addressed concern with McSummerfest 

Met with consultant (funded through PCCD grant) to develop a plan to address truancy issues at the 
District 

Met with CompleteU representative to enhance career education at the Jr./Sr. High school 

IXL data review completed in July 

Met with Chief Tharp and new SRO regarding orientation to the District on July 12, 2024. 

Completed a number of staff evaluations. 

Met with President of McKinnely Engineering regarding project design concerns. 

 


